PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE


Good day and Happy Holidays to all of you.  Jerry has been gracious enough to offer to put out a Christmas issue of the Ping and all of us heartily agreed.  I don’t think any of us keep up with one another as much as we should.   We all have great friends we made during our tenure onboard the OWENS and through our participation at all the reunions.    So, it should behoove us to try to stay in touch with one another.  A simple card or letter or email, an occasional phone call, text or whatever else there is currently in the electronic world, would be much appreciated by any of us.  Try it!  It may be a good time to shoot out a Christmas Card!


Well, finally, the election is over.  All the media is back to normal without all the advertisements for the multitude of candidates running for everything from local to national office.  Dog catcher to president, I’m glad I don’t have to see and listen to all the empty promises and half-truths each and every one of them were touting.  I hope your candidate won, but if not, there’ll be another election coming right on the heels of this one.  Here in Kentucky, they’ve already began asking our governor if he’s going to run for president in 2028.  Can’t everyone just give it a rest for a while?!  There are a few promises I hope will be kept.  Several people who think they’re more important than they are said they’d move out of the country if their candidate didn’t win; I guess they’re liars, too, because nobody’s left yet!   What a shame – both ways, that they’d make a stupid statement like that and then not follow through on their promise.


This past Veterans Day I happened to be at the National Fire Academy conducting a class.  I asked all those in class (27) to stand if they were a veteran and only 2 stood.  Ellen and I went to a dinner at a club the other night and the priest giving the blessing gave a nice recognition to veterans and asked that all the veterans stand and be recognized.  Out of more than 100 people, I bet there weren’t more than 6-7 that stood.  It amazes me that there aren’t more than that.  I also asked my class if they knew the history behind Veterans Day, and not one hand went up.  So, I told them it started in 1919 as Armistice Day to remember WWI and is always on November 11 because the WWI truce was effective on the 11th hour of the 11th day of the 11th month.  In 1954 President Eisenhower had Armistice Day changed to Veterans Day in honor of all who have served.  Eisenhower made sure the spelling was “Veterans” and not “Veteran’s”.  No apostrophe.  He wanted it plural for everyone and not possessive.  Some countries today still call it Armistice Day or Rememberance Day.  So, both occurrences left me surprised and a little saddened.  We’re losing our veterans and a sense of history.   What a shame.  Schools must not be teaching this kind of thing and/or we’re not doing a good job of passing this kind of information forward.   

Please, when you read all this issue think about buying something from the ship’s store.  Your veteran of the OWENS will appreciate it and all items are of good quality.  Bill Miller, the store’s proprietor, will be happy to reduce the inventory!


All the best to my friends and shipmates from Ellen and me for a Very Merry Christmas and a Happy and Prosperous New Year.  For the new year, plan on coming to the reunion in Norfolk.







Larry


